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March 5, 2015 
 
Barrie L. McKay 
Vice President, State Regulatory Affairs 
Questar Gas Company 
333 South State Street 
P.O. Box 45360 
Salt Lake City, Utah  84145-0360 
 
RE: Docket No. 15-057-01, “In the Matter of the Report Concerning Questar Gas Company’s Acquisition 
of the Eagle Mountain City Natural Gas System” 
 
Dear Mr. McKay: 
 
 The Public Service Commission of Utah (“Commission”) has received Questar Gas Company’s 
(“Questar”) Report Concerning Questar Gas Company’s Acquisition of the Eagle Mountain City Natural 
Gas System (“Report”) filed pursuant to Utah Administrative Code (“UAC”) R746-401. Specifically, 
Questar reports to the Commission that it intends to acquire natural gas distribution assets from Eagle 
Mountain City on or after February 23, 2015, for $11.4 million. Questar intends to become the natural gas 
distribution provider to Eagle Mountain City’s customers.  
 
 On February 23, 2015, the Commission received an action request response from the Division of 
Public Utilities (“Division”), providing its review of the Report and recommendations. Based on its 
review, the Division concludes: 1) The $11.4 million acquisition meets the threshold value triggering the 
reporting requirements in UAC R746-401-3, and 2) the Report meets the UAC R746-401-3, subsections 
A, D, and E reporting requirements. The Division also notes the acquisition will not impact existing 
customers’ rates at this time. The Division states the prudence of the acquisition will be examined in the 
next general rate case. Therefore, the Division recommends the Commission take no action at this time. 
 
 Based on the Division’s review, the Commission acknowledges Questar’s Report complies with 
the reporting requirements in UAC R746-401-3, subsections A, D, and E. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
DW#264195

 


